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29th March 2014 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Firstly may I take this opportunity to thank you for the support you have given to ensure your daughter 
achieves the very best she can during her time at Broughton Hall High School. 
 
Throughout this term there have been Parents’ Evenings held for all year groups and the attendance at 
these evenings clearly indicate the commitment our parents and carers have to their daughters’ 
education. It is this support from parents and carers that makes the greatest difference to our pupil’s 
progress and attainment and enables us to maintain the standards we expect from all members of our 
school community. These standards include the expectancy of good punctuality and attendance, 
compliance with our rules on uniform and good behaviour. 
 
Details of our school and uniform rules are available in your daughter’s planner and on our school 
website but I would like to remind parents of the following and ask for your continued support of the 
same.  
 
Mobile Phones are not allowed in school, if you wish your daughter to have a mobile phone for her 
journey to and from school, your daughters respective Progress and Support Manager are happy to look 
after her mobile phone for the duration of the school day. They can be handed in to Progress or Support 
Managers before 8.40am and collected at 3.10pm each day. If pupils need to contact parents or carers 
during the school day for any reason, we are happy to organise this. If pupils are found with mobile 
phones during the school day they will be taken from them and parents or carers will be requested to 
collect the mobile phone at the end of the next school day. The mobile phones will be locked away for 
safe keeping until parents or carers collect them. 
 
Pupils are allowed to wear one pair of plain stud earrings, one in each ear lobe. Earrings and piercings 
are not allowed anywhere else. If pupils arrive in school with earrings and or piercings other than in an 
ear lobe, parents will be requested to collect their daughter from school and they will be given one 
day’s authorised absence to facilitate the removal of the earring or piercing.  
 
Make up, nail varnish or false nails are not permitted to be worn in school. Please remind your 
daughters of this.  
 
Only dark, plain coats should be worn to travel to and from school and blazers should be worn in and 
around school.  
 
We are sure you choose to send your daughter to Broughton Hall because it is a good school, it is the 
partnership with you, the parents and carers of our pupils who help make Broughton Hall the school it 
is.  
 
I wish you all a very Happy Easter and thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
S A Clarke 
Head Teacher 


